
 

    Monty moved to Georgia from Dallas, 
TX back in 1987 and now calls Gains-
ville, GA home. While he spent some 
time earlier in life turning it wasn't until a 
couple years ago he became more seri-
ous in developing this hobby. Working 
as a carpenter kept him close to wood 
so turning just extended that interest. 
He is currently a member of the Apple 
Ridge club and has turned a variety of 
items. One of his specialties is turning 
cowboy hats and he will be demonstrat-
ing that at the up-coming TSW meeting 
this coming Sat. Sept. 17 at 1:00. This 
should prove to be a different 
and fascinating demonstration 
so you are encouraged to attend 
the meeting. Bring along a 
friend to spark an interest in 
wood turning in someone. Bring 
along some projects you are 
working on too—we will all ben-
efit from that. 

Monty Knight 

Demonstrator for Sept. 

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

September 

Demonstrator 

1 

Aug. meeting 

President Corner 

2 

Treasure Rpt 

Club Challenge 

3 

Pict of Challenge 4-5 

Instant Gallery 6-7

More Woodturn-

ing— Walking 

Stick 

8-9 

  

T R I - S T A T E  

WOOD T U R N E R S  
Cuts and Scrapes 

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 1 6  N E W S L E T T E R  

P R E S I D E N T :  

Josh Bowman 
(423)280-0954 
jsbowman@bellsouth.net 

 

VP: 

Doug Spohn 
(423) 240-4386 

djspohn@epbfi.com 

 

SECRETARY: 

John Dekle 
(423) 508-8051 

Turning411@Yahoo.com 

TREASURER: 

Gene Stubsten 
(423) 629-6461 

estubsten@aol.com 

 

Tri-State Woodturners an 
official chapter of AAW 

WWW.TRISTATEWOODTURNERS.COM 

Meeting Location: 
8361A Dayton Pike 
Soddy Daisy TN 
(Horsin’ Around fac.) 
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Mike Peace 

Aug. TSW Meeting with Mike Peace 

 

C U T S  A N D  S C R A P E S  

Mike demonstrated 

making a small scoop, 

an Angel Ornament, 

and a few other small 

items. 

    Remember this September meetings presi-

dent's challenge is a Candle holder.  I always en-

joy watching Mike Peace and I hope all of you 

enjoyed the demonstration as well.  Doug does a 

great job getting this talent into our club. 

    September 24th and 25th is when we’re 

scheduled to participate at the Hamilton Coun-

ty Fair.  It’s at Chester Frost park right off of 

Hixson Pike.  The fair begins at 10am and closes 

at 6pm.  We need help!!  Joe Price has gracious-

ly allowed us to use his covered trailer and we 

have several turners from our club that have 

volunteered to keep the lathes spinning.  But 

we need folks to help load the trailer on Friday 

and unload at the fairgrounds then help reload 

each night and finally bring our equipment back 

to Horsin’ Around on Saturday.  We want to al-

low members to sell things as well as meet with 

the public and explain turning.  We need folks to 

handle the money.  We’ll talk more about this at 

the Saturday meeting.   

    Next meeting I want to change the order of 

business a bit.  I feel very strongly that Show and 

Tell is as important as the demonstration.  So to 

allow plenty of time for it, I’d like to move it to 

just before the break.  So basically, the meeting 

will start as usual with announcements that I’ll 

try to keep at about 10 minutes.  Then we’ll go 

right into the demonstration.  At a point where 

the demonstrator gives a break, we’ll have show 

and tell then go right into the 10 minute break 

then have the wood auction.  Not much differ-

ent, but it allows us to see the demonstrator 

sooner and allows the demonstrator to have a 

nice break to prepare for the second half.  This is 

not intended to extend or reduce our meeting 

time. 

    Finally shop safety: ABC’s of turning, Mike 

Peace reminded us of this from the last 

meeting.  Remember: ANCHOR the tool on the 

rest without touching the work.  Move the BEVEL 

onto the work without the cutting edge touching 

the work.  Raise the tools handle until the CUT-

TING edge begins removing wood. 
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Starting Balance August 2016   3,163.65 

Income             309.00 

 Snacks    13.00 

 Dues         120.00 

 Raffle    66.00 

 Shirt sales    110.00 

Expenses           430.00 

 Rent    180.00 

 Demonstrator         250.00 

Ending Balance        $3,042.65 

For September 

the challenge is 

a candle holder 

The October 

Challenge is a  

Captive Ring 

Sept. 24-25, 2016 

10 am—6 pm 

Chester Frost Park 

Next meeting 

Sat. Sept. 17, 2016 

1:00 pm 
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C U T S  A N D  S C R A P E S  

   ↑    Doug Spohn  ↑      &       ↓  Charles Jennings   ↓   



P A G E  5  S E P T E M B E R  

↑ Ed Langham ↑    ↓ Bob McElhaney ↓        ↑ Les Isbell ↑    ↓ John Dekle ↓ 



P A G E  6  

C U T S  A N D  S C R A P E S  

 ↑  Bob Hough  ↑           ↑  Doug  Spohn   ↑ 

      ↓    Jerry Bowman   ↓ 

Bottom 3 - Les Isbell 



P A G E  7  S E P T E M B E R  

      ↑ Joe Price          ↓   Charles Jennings  ↓        ↑   John Dekle   ↑ 
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C U T S  A N D  S C R A P E S  

 

YOUR MONTHLY ONLINE WOODTURNING MAGAZINE 

 

 

Make a Walking Stick 

by Fred Holder  

When I was younger and my wife and I did a lot of camping and hiking in the woods, I used to pick up a suitable stick around 5 to 6 

feet long and about 1-1/2 inches in diameter at the largest end and use it for stability along the trail. It helped to push you up hill 

when you were climbing and it helped to put a brake on when you were descending a slope. I generally adopted this stick for the 

duration of the camping trip if it was a good one. I then discarded it when we went home.  

Well we don’t go camping anymore and I don’t hike on hillsides, but I do still walk along side of the road and sometimes the une-

ven ground makes one a bit unsteady. I had thought of making a walking stick for several years. A couple of months ago, the bug 

got even stronger. 

 I selected some dogwood square stock that I had and began to work on my walking stick. I wanted it to be about 5 feet long and 

about 1-1/2 inch in diameter at the hand hold area, but I also wanted to be able to take it in the car should I wish to go hiking in 

the hills. This meant at least one join. 

 I didn’t think that the brass joins available for canes would be heavy enough for my walking stick. Initially, I made up a join out of 

lignum vitae, but it didn’t work out because as I got the female portion down to size, it was too thin to stand up to the pressure 

and cracked. It was redesign time! I decided that a 3/4” pipe coupling should be about the right size. I made up two male threaded 

pieces out of lignum vitae with 3/4” tapered pipe threads on one end and a tenon on the other to join to the walking stick. I had an 

insert out of a pipe threading machine, so I clamped this into a pair of vice grips and used it as a thread chaser to chase the 

threads. The iron coupling looked ghastly, according to my wife. So a visit to the hardware store turned up a brass coupling with a 

hex exterior shape. She didn’t like that either. 

 I mounted a piece of Osage Orange in one of my Nova chucks and chased a thread for the coupling. Using a 1/8” parting tool, I 

faced off the end of the coupling until it was square with the threads, reversed it so the faced off end was against the shoulder on 

my holding chuck. Now, both ends were square to the threads. Using the 1/8” parting tool, I then turned away the hex shape of 

the coupling, sanded and polished. It looked great on the walking stick and my wife was happy with it too.  

My join worked well and looked good and was strong. The only weak part was the glue and lignum vitae. It finally took epoxy to 

hold. I made two more walking sticks with somewhat improved joints using lignum, but I believe that I would settle for boxwood if 

I make anymore.  

Because a lot of my walking is done on pavement, I chose to 

use a rubber crutch tip on the ground end. They come in 

black and blond--the blond looked better on the dogwood 

walking stick, black might look better on a different wood. 

View this month’s content View Sample Issue Subscribe – Only $25 / year 

http://www.morewoodturningmagazine.com/current_edition.php
http://www.morewoodturningmagazine.com/magazine.php?editionid=sample
https://www.morewoodturningmagazine.com/subscribe.php
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Rather than try to make the wood of the stick blend in perfectly with the brass coupling, I placed a bead on either side of the cou-

pling. This gave the coupling a shoulder to butt against and gave a perfect fit. The wood above and below the beads was turned to 

look like a continuation right through the coupling. I also felt the stick should have some form of texturing for a better grip in the 

grip area. I toyed with a couple of different ideas, but finally settled on a section about 9-1/2” long made up of 1/4” beads. I have a 

Robert Sorby beading tool that made this job fairly easy. This worked very well and I’ve used it to good effect on the other two 

walking sticks that I’ve made.  

 

Even though these pieces were only about 29-30 inches long, I had to use a steady rest to stabilize the wood for turning. On small 

things like lace bobbins and treen, one can normally stabilize it with their fingers. I simply couldn’t do so on something this size.  

The top part of the walking stick has no function other than decoration. However, the beaded section between the two large 

beads serves a very useful purpose of providing an excellent hand hold area. I made this section about 9-1/2” long because that 

was about right for my tool rest. I could bead the whole area without moving the tool rest. The join was made with two threaded 

pieces of lignum vitae and a 3/4” brass pipe coupling. The threads are 14 tpi chased with a die insert held with vice grips. 

 

Harold Swanson, a friend who was helping me demonstrate and 

tend the booth at my last craft show, shows off one of my walking 

sticks in front of our booth. 

 

 

This information is provided by  

More Woodturning Magazine 

Please visit their web site: 

www.morewoodturningmagazine.com  

http://www.morewoodturningmagazine.com

